Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph G(c)(i) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve 
1. 
The secondment of staff based at Belmont Homeless Persons unit to NCH – The Children’s Charity. 
The reasons are
· This will improve service delivery for homeless vulnerable households, whilst work is undertaken to identify an alternative site for a new joint development combining the homeless persons unit and the ASSFAM project which is currently managed by NCH.
· To improve opportunities for staff development and support as NCH will be able to offer more specialist management support to the project.
Assessment of Risk.
Low – The service is important to delivering key objectives in the Supporting People Strategy  and homelessness prevention agenda. Service delivery would continue without the secondment taking place however both service users and staff would not benefit from the specialist knowledge that NCH would bring. 
Source of funding 
Supporting People Programme.

Legal Advice 
Legal Advice obtained  -  Yes
The authority has a statutory duty to provide emergency temporary accommodation in accordance with Part V11 OF THE Housing Act 1996.

Staff will be managed by NCH via a secondment arrangement and all terms and conditions for staff will remain unchanged.

Ian Sheard- Assistant Director Legal Services.

Financial Advice
Financial advice obtained - Yes

The Supporting People Programme allocates £277,385 per annum of revenue funding to the current provision at Belmont which will remain unchanged. Additionally, ASSFAM has Supporting People funding of £82,000 for 2008/09.

It is assumed that any costs incurred by NCH linked to the secondment of staff from the City Council will be met by the existing funding arrangements.

Joanne Hardman – Group Accountant. 
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.
Lead Member Housing Report “ASSFAM/Belmont Project” presented on the 2nd March 2007.
Contact Officer: Jayne Prince



Tel No 0161 793 2842

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead       Member/Director
	(

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the
           Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.
	(


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor
Lead Member for Housing
Date: 30th September, 2008

*
This decision was published on 30th September, 2008.
*
This decision will come in force on 8th October, 2008  unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.







